
Happy Hanukkah, Pancha Ganapati, Bodhi day 
and Merry Christmas 

Academy Council recruitment
We currently have two Parent Governor Vacancies at 
the school, as well as across the Trust. If you are 
interested in joining, please register your interest on the 
link or email:
s.midgley-davies@cityfields.outwood.com

We have made it to the end of term one as I seem to say every year, what a 
September to December it has been.  I continue to be impressed with the resilience 
and determination of the young people.  There have been many great opportunities 
some of which we have shared in this newsletter and there are many more to come 
over the following weeks.   Students will have received their Praising Stars(c) this 
week indicating their current working level for KS3 and predicted attainment for the 
end of KS4.  Please read the information on the back of the report which highlights 
the nature of each section.  The next Parents Evening is for Year 7 - 9 and is on the 
17 of January.  We will continue to use the online school cloud system, however this 
does not stop parents and carers contacting school at anytime to speak to staff.

Thank you to our 
wonderful catering team 
for cooking the students 
and staff a delicious 
Christmas dinner on the 
last week of term. 
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Student Voice elections 22-23, I would like to take this opportunity, to thank all the 
students who took part in the election campaign. We had over 500 votes during the 
election and this led to Khalid Al-Ameed (Year 8) and Vicky Blacker (9) becoming 
our Student Voice Prime Minister and Deputy.

Message from Student Voice Prime Minister
Greetings, my name is Khalid Al Ameed (year 8) and it is an honour to serve as your 
Prime Minister this school year.

Student Voice activities:
On 12th December 2022 five members of the Student Voice Leadership Team 
attended OAGT Student Voice Conference. This year's theme was sustainability and 
the environment. We have come back with some great ideas to implement within the 
school over the next few months. 

There will be regular updates on this page about 
recent events that Student Voice have planned, and 
upcoming events that the team are currently working 
on. The team also organised Christmas Jumper Day, 
where both staff and students participated on the last 
day of term before the Christmas holidays. rather than 
a monetary donation we asked students to bring in a 
donation for the St Swithuns Food Bank. We had 
competitions running throughout the day for the 
funniest and the most unique Christmas jumper. 

A special thank you goes 
to the donations from 
Morgan Sindall, our
contractors on site, who 
made a massive donation 
to the food bank appeal 
and OGAT who organised 
vouchers which have all 
been delivered to 
St Swithuns.

mailto:s.midgley-davies@cityfields.outwood.com


Praise

Students have 
been rewarded for the outstanding 
work with praise stickers and 
nominations for 
Super Star student. 

Plenty of smiles for 
our winners but also
for everyone that 
has worked so hard 
this year. Watch 
out for more prizes 
this coming term 
including Amazon Echo, 
Smart watches, 
retro games consoles 
and many more. 

Year 7 students have been completing the ACE programme throughout the 
first term of this academic year. Students have been getting signatures from 
staff to confirm they have been safe, respectful and responsible since 
starting at Outwood Academy City Fields.

Mr Dadvar ran a celebration assembly with year 7 students who have 
achieved the bronze badge, they can wear this with pride on their blazer. 
All students that received the bronze badge have also received a certificate 
for their achievement.

During the run up to Christmas we have had a focus on 
attendance to school. There have been a number of 
rewards for students with good attendance, including 
selection boxes for every student that attended every day 
in December. Students also had the opportunity to work 
£10 Love2Shop vouchers and £25 Amazon Vouchers.

Did you know, having below 90% attendance means you 
are classed as persistently absent. 90% attendance means 
you miss 4 weeks of school a year, over 5 years it is over 
half a year of school!

We have also been running a competition praising those 
displaying positive behaviour in school. The competition was 
called Are you a Christmas Cracker? All students that 
have shown effort in their lessons and worked to change 
their behaviour had their names go into a hat and ten 
students were drawn at random and received a £10 
Love2Shop voucher.

Four of our Dancers from 
enrichment entered a Solo 
competition for the great big 
dance off! Their solos were 
recorded and sent off to the 
judges on Wednesday 23rd of 
November and await their 
results!

The girls involved were:
-Lacey
-Victoria
-Lexi
-Anastazja
I would like to say a huge well done to the girls for their 
confidence and excellent solo performances. Miss Meakes.



I go to ukulele club 
because it can be 

really expensive to 
learn an 

instrument, but 
Mrs. Le Page gives 
us lessons for free!
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https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/parental-controls/
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/globalassets/documents/online-safety/online-safety---downloadable-resources/cso_familyagreement_jan2022.pdf
https://nationalonlinesafety.com/guides
https://www.westyorkshire.police.uk/GiveSafeGifts
https://www.wakefield.gov.uk/community/prevent-in-wakefield


Safeguarding & Wellbeing

Which 
kindness 
calendar did 
we add?

Morrisons and the bean 
bags

https://www.cityfields.outwood.com/mental-wellbeing
https://www.wakefieldscp.org.uk/children-and-young-people/child-and-adolescent-mental-health-services-a-guide-for-young-people-families-and-carers/
https://www.youngminds.org.uk/professional/
https://www.mind.org.uk/
https://www.nhs.uk/every-mind-matters/
https://www.papyrus-uk.org/
https://www.calm.com/
https://www.lukeslads.co.uk/
http://www.kooth.com
https://ispace.org.uk/
https://wyhealthiertogether.nhs.uk/
https://www.sec-ed.co.uk/blog/rse-a-focus-on-healthy-relationships-sex-education-pastoral-care-pshe-sex-education-forum-sef
https://drive.google.com/open?id=17Xblf72sMILFXcK_jmoqNHJcEuaESoWef6POT3_wPu4


Mental Wellbeing @City Fields

As a Trust, we are committed to: 
● adopting a whole-trust approach to mental wellbeing; 
● helping children and young people to flourish, learn and succeed by providing opportunities 

for them, and the adults around them, to develop the strengths and coping skills that underpin 
resilience; 

● creating communities who understand that mental wellbeing is everyone’s priority; providing 
comprehensive education, training and support to raise awareness and equip both young 
people and adults with the knowledge to support mental wellbeing; and 

● supporting every member in our family of schools to lead a life that is happy, healthy and safe.

WHAT IS MENTAL HEALTH?
We all have mental health. Mental health is  about our feelings, our thinking, our emotions  and our 
moods. Looking after our mental health is important. We all have small feelings every day; these can 
sometimes feel strong and overwhelming, whether happy or sad, but they go away before too long. 
Sometimes we  experience big feelings; these feel strong and  overwhelming for a long time. They 
stop us  doing what we want to in our lives. 

So how do we as a school 
regularly recognise and 
acknowledge mental wellbeing 
wider than in the classroom? 

World Kindness Day
This event was tied in with 
Anti-Bullying Week and students were 
encouraged to be kind and provided 
suggestions on how  they could achieve 
this.

Anti-Bullying Week
Students were delivered a specialist 
assembly focusing on bullying and the 
effect that this can have on young 
people. They were also given clear 
guidance on how they can report and 
seek support if they feel like they need 
it. Furthermore, students were 
encouraged to wear odd socks to 
school to show their support against 
stopping bullying.

World Mental Health Day
Students were delivered an assembly 
which showed student examples of 
poor and good mental health and took 
part in Wear It Yellow day to show 
their support for mental health and 
well being.

There are many different places you can go to for support 
with your mental health. You can talk and get in touch with 
the school reception and they will guide you to the correct 
person to speak to.

Also, there is a wealth of information on our school website 
where you can click on the ‘Mental Wellbeing’  button and 
this will take you to our Mental Well-Being website where 
you can find a full  range of resources for support (direct link 
is also below).  
        https://mentalwellbeing.outwood.com

Ambassadors
We have 20 Mental Health 
Ambassadors across Y8, 9, 10 & 
11 and this students have had 
bespoke training on how to help 
their peers and help with all 
mental health events. 

Making sure that your child feels supported is crucial to their happiness and 
development as they make their way through their teenage years.  Talking to your 
children is another crucial area of parenting and ensuring that your children feel 
supported, loved and valued.  Try some of the questions below to strike up a 
conversation @ home. 

Statistics
Approximately 68% of women 
and 57% of men with mental 
health problems are parents.

One in six children aged five to 16 
were identified as having a probable 
mental health problem in July 2021, a 
huge increase from one in nine in 
2017. That’s five children in every 
classroom.

https://www.awarenessdays.com/awareness-days-calendar/world-kindness-day-2022/
https://anti-bullyingalliance.org.uk/anti-bullying-week/anti-bullying-week-2022-reach-out
https://www.mentalhealth.org.uk/our-work/public-engagement/world-mental-health-day
https://mentalwellbeing.outwood.com/
https://www.headspace.com/
https://www.youngminds.org.uk/
https://www.thecalmzone.net/


OACf - New staff
As we grow as a school we are able to employ some amazing new staff.  These teachers and support 
staff have very varied backgrounds but they have a passion to work in education and support 
opportunities for young people.  

Rebecca Hutchinson-Bridge Co-ordinator
Hello!  I’m Mrs Hutchinson - I am Bridge Co-ordinator on Thurs / Fri and I can’t wait to get 
to know all the students and staff.  Outside of work I enjoy being out in nature, learning new 
things, spending time with my family and doing my bit to be kind to the environment.  I’m 
very creative so I love getting stuck into a good project but, given the opportunity, I can’t say 
no to a chilled evening binge-watching TV shows, movies and playing games. 

Some interesting facts about me:  I am a Registered Nurse and I ate fried tarantulas on my 
honeymoon - YUM! 

Mandy Dunwell-Teaching Assistant
Hi
My name is Mandy Dunwell, and for the past several years I worked as a level 3 Teaching 
Assistant within a secondary school, this is where I have gained my knowledge and 
experience, I chose to work at Outwood Academy and use what I have learnt to enable 
students to fulfill their potential and assist them with their learning.

Catherine Hooley-Teacher of MFL
Bonjour! I'm the new languages teacher and I teach French and Spanish. I have 
travelled around a bit, I'm originally from Cornwall, studied in Manchester, lived in 
France and Spain, and have ended up in teaching in Yorkshire after doing my PGCE at 
the University of York a few years ago. In my free time I like to explore new places, 
bake cakes and pasties and grow lots of flowers and veg in my garden.

Saika Hanif-Teaching Assistant
Hi, Im Miss Hanif . I’ve joined the Inclusion team as a TA. 
I've previously worked in a Primary School for over 17 
years as a TA/HLTA. I enjoy reading, sewing and doing 
different crafts when I'm not busy with my four children. 
I'm fluent in Urdu and Punjabi and am excited about my 
journey ahead at City Fields.

Mr Toby Rutter-Associate Executive Principal
I am currently the Principal at Outwood Academy Hemsworth and I am also working as the 
Associate Executive Principal for the Wakefield Outwood schools.  I have worked for Outwood 
Grange Academies Trust for 17 years, having started at as a PE Teacher.  I am a sports fanatic, who 
enjoys all sports and exercise.  I played semi professional football for many years, including 
representing Wakefield FC, Bridlington FC and Nostell Miners Welfare.  Outside of school I enjoy 
spending time with my young family, keeping fit and travelling.  I am delighted to be working with City 
Fields.



Community Update
This section of the newsletter promotes what is happening in our community.  If you would like 

to showcase something for the community please let enquiries know.

The Council's Money Smart service are working with 
WDH Cash Wise to provide a ‘one-stop-shop’ that can 
offer advice in a number of areas, including:
 

● Any state benefits you are claiming or may be 
entitled to, and, in particular, Universal Credit

● Mortgage payments
● Rent payments
● Payment of bills
● Debt
● Effective personal budgeting

 
This service is available to both homeowners and tenants. 
 
To find out more, contact WDH’s Cash Wise team by 
calling 01977 724651, emailing cashwise@wdh.co.uk or 
visiting the website here. 

Opportunity to gain a driver’s license
At the Youth Hub, we are excited to be able to offer a programme to support a number of young people to work towards gaining their provisional 
driving licence.

This opportunity is available to young people across the Wakefield district aged 15 years 9 months to 24, able to read a number plate from 20 metres 
away, must have legally lived in the UK for at least 185 days in the past 12 months.

Young people will be expected to engage in a range of activities, sessions and events to increase their understanding around driver theory and road 
safety. Sessions will include:
- Group work/1 to 1 sessions around road safety and mock theory tests
- Attendance at safety sessions delivered by partner agencies
- An expectation to pass 3 mock theory tests.

Once the young person has engaged and completed the above, they will be supported to apply for a provisional driving licence.

The group sessions will run weekly on Mondays 4-5pm.

These group sessions are also accessible to young people who may already have a provisional licence and would benefit from some 
additional driver theory support. 
 
Please contact us at the Youth Hub on youthhubthehut@wakefield.gov.uk or 01977 727622 for further information or to book a place.

Christmas Fun at Eastmoor brings 3 days of festive activities for children aged 5-16. 
Children will have the chance to put their design skills to the test and develop their computer knowledge by 
creating and making their very own Christmas T-Shirt to take home. Sports activities designed to build 
teamwork and self-esteem will be delivered by the fantastic Andy bringing all the festive excitement! 
This year features 2 amazing opportunities for children to experience the sites that Wakefield has to offer with a 
trip to Wakefield Theatre Royal’s Dick Whittington and X-scape Ten-Pin Bowling. Lunches are provided free 
every day from our happy and healthy community café with a chance for children to get their hands stuck into a 
cooking activity and develop their knowledge of new and exciting  balanced recipes!
Please see posters below for more information.

Call 08088082008 or visit myh.org.uk to live 
chat

https://www.getcashwise.co.uk/contact-us/
https://myh.org.uk/
https://myh.org.uk/


Community Update
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to showcase something for the community please let enquiries know.

Christmas Fun at Eastmoor brings 3 days of festive 
activities for children aged 5-16. 
Children will have the chance to put their design skills to the 
test and develop their computer knowledge by creating and 
making their very own Christmas T-Shirt to take home. 

Sports activities designed to build teamwork and self-esteem 
will be delivered by the fantastic Andy bringing all the festive 
excitement! 

This year features 2 amazing opportunities for children to 
experience the sites that Wakefield has to offer with a trip to 
Wakefield Theatre Royal’s Dick Whittington and X-scape 
Ten-Pin Bowling. 

Lunches are provided free every day from our happy and 
healthy community café with a chance for children to get their 
hands stuck into a cooking activity and develop their 
knowledge of new and exciting  balanced recipes!


